
Terrington Parish Council 

 

Minutes of the Meeting held on  

Monday 2nd September 20019 

 

 

1. Apologies 

Apologies were received from Cllr Taylor 

 

The Chairman welcomed Cllr Caroline Goodrick, North Yorkshire County Council and Cllr 

Claire Docwra,  Ryedale District Councillor.  1 member of the public also attended 

 

Cllr Goodrick gave us an up-date summary of matters relating to North Yorkshire County 

Council, including the lack of funding and Cllr Docwra discussed several items from Ryedale 

District Council including the local plan review. 

 

2. Minutes  

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th July 2019 were agreed as a true record and signed - 

proposed by Cllr Barnett and seconded by Cllr Watson – all in favour. 

 

3. On going issues 

Parking Church Lane – following much discussion it was proposed by Cllr Winning and seconded 

by Cllr Stockdale that a sign should be placed on the adjacent wall warning people of the dangers 

of parking on the footpath – all in favour. 

 

Village Repairs 

Mr Hornsey had been approached and he was able to do the repair and painting work to various 

items in the village.  Subsequently he had started to do the work and it may already be finalised 

. 

Cemetery 

Following enquiries it was noted that solar panel charging would not be possible for the electric 

fence. 

Cllr Watson recommended a professional mole catcher and Cllr Winning would make contact 

with him. 

4. Finance 

It was proposed by Cllr Winning and seconded by Cllr Barnett to pay Mr N Fargher 

£223.20 for grass cutting 20018/19 – all in favour. It was also agreed retrospectively to 

pay £10.80 to the Village Hall for a meeting – proposed by Cllr Barnett and seconded by 

Cllr Winning – all in favour. 

It was proposed by Cllr Barnett, the treasurer, that the Council moves to accrual 

accounting as this gives a  more accurate picture reflecting the income and expenditure 

each year – this was seconded by Cllr Winning – all in favour. 

  

5. Vandalism in the village 

It was reported that there had been two incidents in the village where damage had been done to 

buildings and the police had been informed  

  

  

6. Planning application – Jasmine Cottage 

After due consideration of this application the Parish Council has some issue and whilst it does 

not object to the proposed use we do feel that the side large dormer is out of character and the 

three window dormer also overlooks at least three neighbouring gardens  - a rethink of the design 

is suggested. 

 

 

 



7. Community energy and heat scheme  

Correspondence had been received from Spectrum Real Estate wishing to explore the feasibility 

of a community energy and heat scheme.  The Clerk was asked to contact them asking for more 

information on the proposal. 

 

8. Matters for inclusion on next agenda 

 

9. Date and time of next meeting 

The next meeting is on Monday 11th November at 7.30p.m. In Terrington Village Hall 

 

 

Following these discussions, the meeting was closed. 
 


